September 12, 1980

The Mount Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on
Friday, September 12, 1980 at 7:30 p.m. at the Township Municipal Building on Hoffman
Home Road. All members were present.

The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2" by Jim Neth, carried.

The treasurer’s report and bills to be paid, as presented on the treasurer’s report,
was approved by motion of Snyder, 2" by Neth, carried.

The Wilson Clapsaddle plans were approved by motion of Snyder, 2" by Neth,
carried. The Mt. Joy Township Planning Commission denied another sub-division plan of
Clapsaddle.

Snyder was appointed to represent Mt. Joy Township in the County’s House
Numbering System. Names of roads to be changed in township include White Run Road
and Basehoar Road, because they are duplicated in another part of the County. The
supervisors and members of the audience discussed what other names these roads could be
called. They came up with the following names:

White Run Road- Sheep Hole Road; Deer Road; and White Road.
Basehoar Road- Basehoar-Roth Road and Basehoar-Wiles Road.
Snyder to go to County Planner about these names.

Roads finished being tarred and chipped-Speelman, Roberts, Rock Creek Ford, and
Study. Tops to finish include Basehoar and Maryland Line Road.

Traffic signs (35 m.p.h.) were ordered for Highland Avenue. Six (6) of these were
ordered as well as two (2) Reduced Speed Ahead signs. Mr. Kelley asked for Stop sign at
Clapsaddle-Highland Avenue. Will check on it. Holes at end of Highland Avenue are a
state problem. (60 ft. right-of-way along Rt. 97)

Supervisors attended LHMA meeting this month. They were told only sludge was
being dumped across road from Lake Heritage entrance. They have not been dumping
there since, Mr. Monshour said. They have applied for permit to dump sludge on Martin
property from DER. Also they will be installing another tank soon to equalize the load on
the present plant.

The question was asked if the supervisors had thought about the possibility of a 2™
sewage enforcement officer for the township. Supervisors said no action would be taken
on this until after the first of the year.

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m. by motion of Snyder, 2" by Neth, carried.
Next meeting October 10, 1980.

Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.



